

July 2024

Dear Friends,

It is a great joy to serve the Lord. Our family is blessed that the Lord allows us to have a part in serving Him. This part quarter has been busy for us at the Home Office. We have seen the Lord answer prayer on our behalf. I would like to share a few of those things with you.

In April, we held our annual Reach the World Youth Conference. It was a great meeting. A lot of time and effort is spent preparing for the conference. I also spend a great deal of effort getting everything ready media wise and making sure we have it ready for the day of the conference. We had the largest attendance that we have ever had at this year's conference. As a matter of fact, in the days leading up to the conference, we began to get a little nervous if we would have room for everyone. Thankfully, the Lord worked all those things out. We are praying that the Lord would use the conference in a great way to touch the lives of the young people that were present. We are already looking forward to next year's youth conference. Mark your calendar now for Saturday, April 12, 2025.

We held our Missionary Refresh Week here at the Home Office the week of June 17-20. This is always an exciting week, albeit a busy week. We had classes in the mornings and afternoons and a service in the evenings. Our goal is to encourage and challenge the missionaries in the work that God has called them to. We had a great number this year. The Lord blessed in the classes and services. I believe the missionaries were encouraged to continue on with the task God has given them. This training is one of the many helps our Home Office provides to the missionaries and their sending churches.

In our last letter, we asked you to help us pray about the need for an upgraded computer. The Lord answered that prayer, and we are preparing this letter from the new computer. We thank the Lord for meeting that need.

We have also been busy with design work for several of our missionaries. Whether it be updated prayer cards, video work, or the radio ministry, we enjoy the opportunity to help these families prepare their material. It is exciting to work with them and help provide them exactly what they need to visit churches, whether it be on deputation or furlough.

The Lord also opened the door for me to preach several Missions Sundays this past quarter. I am always honored to be asked to do so. If we can be a help to your church, whether through a Missions Sunday or pulpit supply, please reach out. We would be honored to come by. Also, we would love the opportunity to come by and update you on the ministry God has given us. My contact information is listed at the bottom of this letter. I would love to hear from you.

As always, thank you for your faithfulness to pray and support our family. You are a great blessing to us. In August, we will celebrate 20 years with Macedonia World Baptist Missions. It is hard to believe it has been that long. The Lord has been very good to us these years. Some of you have partnered with us from the beginning. Thank you. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell